HUNTINGTON TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
Regular Meeting
November 25, 2024

Call to Order:  
The meeting was called to order by Ted Decker, chairman, at 7:00 p.m.  

Attendance:   
Commission members present were Ted Decker, Roxey Sauble, Marlin Ensor, Jeff King, Tom Streiff, and Kyle Smith, and Ron Resh.  Gus Fridenvalds, Zoning Officer, was present as well as Scott Longstreth, township engineer.  

Approval of Minutes:  
The minutes of the meeting on October 22, 2024, were reviewed by the members.  A motion was made to approve the minutes by Jeff King and seconded by Marlin Ensor.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Correspondence:   
None

Zoning Officer’s Report:  
Gus Fridenvalds, zoning officer, reported the following:  
1. Waiver – Gus Fridenvalds – Replace siding on gable end
2. Building Permit – Blue Mt. Trim – Roof and office
3. Building Permit – Joseph Sanders – 38 rooftop solar panels
4. Building Permit – Garman Builders – 2 story single family home
5. Well Permit – Jake Batts – New Well
6. Building Permit – Rinehart – 14 rooftop solar panels w/inverter
7. Occupancy Permit – Clarence Shifflett – Deck
8. Occupancy Permit – Garman Builders – single family dwelling
9. Occupancy Permit – Hilbot – Replace roof
10. Building Permit – Kirby Martin – build new laundry and kitchen

Township Engineer’s Report:	
Scott Longstreth reported on the following items.
1. Greenbriar Road Culvert Replacement Project – Contractor has begun work
2. Myerstown Road Culvert Replacement – PADEP chapter 105 permit application has been submitted.  Anticipated bid date March, 2025
3. Rolling Road Culvert Replacement – PADEP permit comments received.  Resubmitting this week
4. Update to SALDO – on-going – working with Andrew Merkel
5. JVI Group – Board action required by February 6, 2025
	
Old Business:	
JVI –
· Extension needed by February 6.  After a discussion there was a reminder that the following motion was made at the October meeting.  A motion to recommend to the Board of Supervisors to approve an extension for 6 months was made by Jeff King and seconded by Ron Resh.  The motion carried unanimously.



Saldo Update –
Andy Merkel will have definitions for the commission to review in December and he will present at the January, 2025 meeting. This discussion was moved to the end of the meeting.

Andrew Merkel attended the meeting to discuss the SALDO work that was done by Scott Longstreth and himself.  The following items were discussed.
Section 508E.5 – Shared access drives shall be encompassed by an easement with provisions made for maintenance should be #6.

All other highlighted text was approved by the Planning Commission.

New Business:  	
None.

Public Comments
             Broadband Update – Andy heard from Sherry Clayton-Williams.  Tom will contact Sherry.

Next Meeting:  	
The next Planning Commission meeting will be held Monday, December 23, at 7:00 p.m., at the Township building.

Adjournment:  
A motion was made by Tom Streiff and seconded by Marlin Ensor to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted, 
Roxey Sauble
